Department of Justice Statement on Report by the National Prison Rape Elimination Commission

The following statement on the report by the National Prison Rape Elimination Commission can be attributed to Matthew Miller, Director, Office of Public Affairs, for the Department of Justice:

 

“The report by the National Prison Rape Elimination Commission is an important next step in our efforts to prevent, detect, and respond to sexual abuse in correction and detention facilities in the United States. 

 

“The Prison Rape Elimination Act of 2003 was enacted to analyze the incidence and effects of prison rape and to provide information, resources, recommendations, and funding to protect individuals from prison rape. The Commission was charged by that Act with studying federal, state and local government policies and practices related to the prevention, detection, response and monitoring of sexual abuse in correction and detention facilities in the United States. They were also charged with recommending national standards for enhancing the detection, prevention, reduction and punishment of sexual assault in America’s jails, prisons, lockups, juvenile facilities, community corrections and other detention facilities.

 

“Their work is now done. The recommended standards address the many requirements set forth in the statute, including classification and assignment of prisoners, investigation and resolution of rape complaints, preservation of physical and testimonial evidence, care for rape victims, educational and medical testing measures for reducing the incidence of HIV transmission due to prison rape, training of correctional staff, ensuring the confidentiality of prison rape complaints, and more.

 

“The Attorney General will now analyze this report and develop national standards for the detection, prevention, reduction, and punishment of prison rape.  Sexual assault is unacceptable in correctional institutions, and the Department of Justice is committed to moving aggressively to respond to the problem by developing standards that draw on the recommendations in this report.”
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